
 

 

 

Our Ref:  02C204673 

  

18th June 2024 

Nick Lynch 

Planning Policy Manager 

London Borough of Barnet 

2 Bristol Avenue 

Colindale 

London 

NW9 4EW 

 

By email:  

forward.planning@barnet.gov.uk 

Dear Nick, 

Main Modifications to the draft London Borough of Barnet Local Plan 

Response on behalf of Regal GNLP Ltd for Great North Leisure Park 

I write on behalf of Regal GNLP Ltd to respond to the ongoing consultation on the proposed Main 

Modifications to the London Borough of Barnet’s draft Local Plan.  

As you will be aware, Regal GNLP Ltd is progressing pre-application discussions with officers on 

the development of the Great North Leisure Park site, with the intention to submit a planning 

application later this year. The planning application will propose c. 1,500 residential units, 2,000 

sqm of Use Class E, F1 and F2 floorspace, a replacement leisure centre (Use Class E/F2), as well as 

car parking, public realm improvements, landscaping, highways works and other ancillary works. 

This response, set out in Appendix 1 below, sets out Regal GNLP Ltd’s response to the Main 

Modifications consultation. It sets out Regal GNLP Ltd’s position on whether the modifications can 

be considered to be sound on the basis set out in NPPF paragraph 35, in that they are positively 

prepared, justified, effective and consistent with national policy. It principally encompasses site 

allocation 67 which relates to the majority of the Great North Leisure Park site, the major 

thoroughfares and tall buildings policies. It also covers other key policies of relevance to the 

emerging proposals. 

This letter follows previous representations on the draft Local Plan Examination in Public, dated 

6th September 2022, 17th November 2022 and 25th April 2023.  

On behalf of Regal GNLP Ltd, I would like to thank you for this opportunity to respond to this 

consultation. We trust that our proposed amendments can be incorporated within the Main 

Modifications to the Local Plan and look forward to seeing its adoption later on this year.  

Should you have any queries please feel free to contact me or my colleague Nicholas Alston 

(nick.alston@avisonyoung.com, 07903 988091) at this office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 




































